Village Board of Trustees

Regular Meeting

October 19, 2016
8:00 p.m.

The Regular Meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Briarcliff Manor, New York was held in the Village of Briarcliff Manor Village Hall, at 1111 Pleasantville Road, Briarcliff Manor, New York on the 19th of October, 2016 commencing at 8:00 p.m.

Present

Lori A. Sullivan, Mayor

Cesare DeRose, Jr. Trustee

Bryan Zirman, Trustee
Absent

Mark Pohar, Deputy Mayor

Mark L. Wilson, Trustee

Also Present

Philip Zegarelli, Village Manager

Christine Dennett, Village Clerk
Clinton Smith, Village Counsel
Edward Ritter, Village Treasurer
Village Annual Auditor’s Report FY 15-16
 
Mr. Chris Kopf gave an overview of the Village’s financial statement and stated the Village received an unmodified opinion, which was the highest rating.   
 
The Board thanked Mr. Kopf for his presentation.   
Village Managers Report – End of Year Budget Presentation FY 15-16  
Village Manager Zegarelli presented an End of Year synopsis for FY 15-16.  

   
The Board thanked Village Manager Zegarelli and Village Staff for staying within the budget and remaining fiscally conservative.  
Board of Trustees Announcements
· The Ragamuffin Parade will be on October 29th.  
· The Advisory Committees will be finalized next week.  Thank you to all that have volunteered their time.  
Public Comments

There were no public comments
 Bond Resolutions
The resolutions were tabled to the next meeting.  

 
Authorize Village Manager to Execute a Supplement to a Sewer Easement Agreement

Upon motion by Trustee DeRose, seconded by Trustee Zirman, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution:

BE IT RESOLVED that the Village Manager is hereby authorized and directed to execute a Supplemental Easement Agreement with Govind Gupta and Surbhi Agarwal of 8 Jackson Road, Briarcliff Manor, NY.      
 
Board Appointment

Upon motion by Trustee Zirman, seconded by Trustee DeRose, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution:

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Trustees of the Village of Briarcliff Manor hereby appoints Brian Weinstein as a Zoning Board Member for a term to expire on the first Monday of April 2020.  

 
Authorize Village Manager to Extend the Valet Parking Services Agreement for 2017

Upon motion by Trustee Zirman, seconded by Trustee DeRose, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution:

WHEREAS the Valet Parking Services for the Scarborough Station was awarded on December 3, 2014 to ProPark America for a two year period commencing on January 1, 2015 and ending on December 31, 2016 with an optional third year extension; and

WHEREAS the Village wishes to exercise their right to extend the agreement for a third year with a 2% increase as provided for in the December 3, 2014 resolution;

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the valet parking services at Scarborough Station is hereby extended with ProPark America as per its proposal of $9,180.00 per month for a period of one (1) year commencing January 1, 2017,  and expiring on December 31, 2017; and
BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Village Manager is hereby authorized and directed to execute an extension to the contractual agreement with ProPark America for valet parking services at the Scarborough Station to cover such period of time with such terms and conditions in keeping with the revised RFP and the provisions of Pro Park's proposal.
Fire Department Membership
 
The Board thanked Mr. Curtis for volunteering and stated there was a noticeable increase in the Fire Department membership.   
 
Upon motion by Trustee DeRose, seconded by Trustee Zirman, the Board voted unanimously to approve the following resolution:

BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Trustees of the Village of Briarcliff Manor hereby approves the membership of Ryan Curtis to the Briarcliff Manor Fire Company.  

Minutes
Upon motion by Trustee Zirman, seconded by Trustee DeRose, the Board voted unanimously to approve the minutes of October 5, 2016.  

Adjournment
The Board announced that there would be a Work Session and Special Meeting on October 26, 2016 beginning at 7:00pm and 8:00pm.  

Upon motion by Trustee DeRose seconded by Trustee Zirman, the Board voted unanimously to adjourn the meeting at 8:48pm.  
Respectfully Submitted By,

Christine Dennett

Village Clerk
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